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Dear Parents,





As you know Term 4 is always extremely busy with a number of events and holiday weekends. The school will once again be used for election purposes in the last week of term which means the children will be off school on the Thursday and return on Friday 24th June for the last day.


I recognise that this will be challenging for some families.


We will send out reminder texts for events so please  inform the office of any change to mobile  numbers 











Regards,


Maureen Simpson


Head Teacher

















The Rosary Prayer Service





We dedicate the month of May to Our Lady and we will say the Rosary on a Thursday and Friday  morning in the school at 8.40  led by Miss Morrison.  Children and parents are welcome to join us in the Media Suite












































Dates for your Diary





Pr 7 Mass at the Cathedral     Tuesday 17th May





P7 Induction Days		19th May and 20th May





P1 Induction Days   		19th and 20th May





Summer Disco			Thursday 2nd June





Summer Fayre			Saturday 4th June








Sports’ Days





Primary Pr 6 & 7             	6th June  1.30p.m.


Primary 2 and 3		7th June 1.30p.m.


Primary 1 			8th June 10a.m.


Primary 4 and 5		8th June 1.30p.m.


Nursery 			9th June 10a.m / 1.30





Primary 7 Leavers’ Disco	Friday 17th June





Rag Bag Appeal 		5th June 





Thanksgiving Mass 		17th June p.m. 


Pt 4 and 7


Summer Outings


Pr 7 	 			14th June


Pr 1 and 2 			20th June


Pr 3 and 4 			21st June


Pr 5 and 6 			22nd June








Lourdes Primary School


May Newsletter 2016 





Malawi Fund








So far the school, Mrs Kerr and Miss Ali have raised £3000 towards the Malawi Fund. The target is £6000.





We have a number of activities planned including raffles, singing at Morrisons, nursery sponsored walk and our 50 / 50 club. 








Details to follow. 





























 




















June Referendum Day





Please note that the school will be used for the Election on Thursday 23rd June. The school will be closed to the children with staff attending as usual. 





























 











Holiday Dates








Spring Holiday





School Closed Monday 4th April  2016 





School re-opens Monday 18th April 2016 





May Holidays 





School closed Monday 2nd  May 2016





School closed Thursday 5th May 2016 ( In Service Day) 





School closed Friday 27th  May 2016


School closed Monday 30th May 2016





Election Date / Summer Holiday 





School Closed on Thursday 23rd June 2016 


School closes at 1pm on Friday  24th June 2016





School opens Thursday 13th August 2015 
































 












































School Office





A reminder that a text will be sent to you by our clerical staff if your child is absent and no phone message has been received.  When reporting an absence please remember that  the number is  287 0039  and not the school office.























Cordia Information





Please note that the Breakfast Club charge is £2 for a first child and £1 for any siblings attending. 









































 




















  School Uniform





Over the past 2 weeks we have noticed that some children are not wearing all or part of their uniform. To support all our families we have kept the uniform as simple and reasonably priced as possible. Over the years we have appreciated the support from families in keeping to the uniform policy and the improvements made. However, this can all change so quickly with even one or two children in classes wearing non uniform items. Please ensure that only items of uniform are worn. 


























P.E. Kit Reminder





Children should wear a white or blue polo shirt, P.E. shorts or jogging trousers for P.E. 


Each class has 2 hours of P.E. a week and it would be helpful if your child brought the polo shirt to change into and also a change of trainers i.e. not the trainers/ sandshoes worn to school.








  Health and Safety





Some children are now bringing scooters as well as bikes to school. These must not be used in the school playground or in the school car park. Some children have been close to being knocked down and again parents have raised concerns regarding the danger of the use of scooters in the playground before 9a.m. and after 3p.m. 





To ensure the safety of all, please do not drop your child off in the school car park. Some parents are parking in the disabled bay in order to drop off their child. As a result we now have a steady flow of cars coming into the car park for this purpose. 




















Health and Safety





A number of complaints have been received by the school and Parent Council regarding dogs being brought into the playground.


The No Dogs Policy is part of the Council’s Playground Policy and must be adhered to by everyone and the carrying of a dog into the playground is not acceptable either. Parents have kindly requested that dogs are not brought close to the school gates. 


























